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Dear Food Charity,

The purpose of this letter is to notify you that there have been no changes to the 2024 Hunter Harvested Venison Donation Program.  We will follow the same procedures as last year.  As you are aware, the Minnesota Department of Agriculture (MDA) and Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (DNR) jointly operate this program.   

Summary of the 2024 program requirements:
1. Each participating charity must register directly with MDA rather than through their respective food bank no later than October 31, 2023.  Charities must be registered with MDA prior to accepting donations.  
a. To register, interested food charities must complete the enclosed registration form and certification form and return it to MDA.  
i. Provide information on which processor you are working with.

b. Reporting forms will be sent to food charities after registrations are received and approved.
2. Archery venison may be donated directly from the processor to the food shelf.

a. Food Shelf must provide a receipt to the food processor for processing reimbursement.
3. Venison harvested through firearm use will be distributed through the food bank network after all venison has been x-rayed.  

a. To ensure the food shelf receives the product as designated it is important to identify which processor you are working with when registering.

4. Ground venison will be available this year.

5. Each charity will be required to submit two separate annual reports to MDA. Copies of these reports should also be submitted to your respective food bank.         

a. Donated Product Receiving Log (for Archery deer only) (due to MDA by June 14, 2024).
b. Product Distribution Log (due to MDA by June 14, 2024).  
For more information on the changes to the 2024 donation program and the expectations for participating charities, please review the guidelines included with this letter.     

Please contact any of the following representatives at our main number (651-201-6300) with questions or if you need additional information:  Nicole Wilson. 
Sincerely,
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Nicole Neeser, DVM, MPH
Meat Inspection Program Manager

Dairy and Food Inspection Division 
Minnesota Department of Agriculture

CC:     Jennifer Stephes, Supervisor Meat Inspection Program
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